CHZM HILL
555 N. Carancahua Suite 310

Corpus Christl, TX 78401
[ ] Tel (361) BBB-8100
Fax (361) 838-8600

September 4, 2018
676696

Mr. Jeff Edmonds, P.E.
Director of Capital Programs
¢/o Ms. Sarah West, P.E.
Engineering Project Manager
City of Corpus Christi

P.0O. Box 9277

Corpus Christi, TX 78469-9277

Subject: AWARD RECOMMENDATION
FLATO ROAD (Bates to Agnes) E15110

Dear Mr. Edmonds:

On August 22, 2018, bids were received and opened on the subject project. There were six (6) bidders, the three
(3} lowest are as follows:

1. Reytec Construction Resources $ 7,985,187.50
2. Clark Pipeline Services $7,985,566.71
3. JE Construction Services $ 8,039,845.89

Proposals from the low bidders were checked for mathematical errors, and one summing error was found in the
bid from Clark Pipeline Services, but it did not affect the total bid value, or low bidder.

All three (3) of the lowest bidders, Reytec Construction Resources, Clark Pipeline Services, and JE Construction
Services, submitted the information requested in SECTION 00 45 16 STATEMENT OF EXPERIENCE. The information
supplied by the low bidder, Reytec Construction Resources, appears to be complete and in order as follows:

» All key Project personnel have at least 5 years of experience in their respective positions.

e Provided information which demonstrates their ability to successfully complete projects of similar size and
complexity to this project.

* Provided information which demonstrates they have an acceptable safety record.

e Provided information which demonstrates their ability to provide subcontracting opportunities for MBE,
minority, and DBE participation in the project.

The information supplied by the second lowest bidder, Clark Pipeline Services, appears complete and in order as
follows, with the exception of the first item listed below:
e Failed to provide information showing personnel have at least 5 years of experience in their respective
positions.

* Provided information which demonstrates their ability to successfully complete projects of similar size and
complexity to this project.

* Provided information which demonstrates they have an acceptable safety record.
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The information supplied by the third lowest bidder, JE Construction Services, appears to be complete and in order
as follows with the exception of the first item listed below:
» Failed to provide information showing personnel have at least 5 years of experience in their respective
positions.

* Provided information which demonstrates their ability to successfully complete projects of similar size and
complexity to this project.

¢ Provided information which demonstrates they have an acceptable safety record.

Reytec has successfully completed at least two other projects for the City of Corpus Christi, one on Kostoryz Road
and another project on Staples Street, and both projects are concrete pavement, which will also be constructed on
this project. They also are currently constructing another section of Staples Street, and their workmanship has been
excellent on all these projects. Thus, we recommend Reytec Construction Resources for consideration of award of
the contract, subject to the availability of funds.

Sincerely,

CH2M HILL Engineers, Inc.
TBPE Firm No. F-3699

Martin Timmerman, P.E.
Project Manager

MT/kv



